Full Planning Committee - 19  July  2011
Agenda Update
5.1
KET/2010/0698

Greenfields, Braybrooke Road (land off),  Braybrooke

Three further third party representations have been received.  The representations make no additional objections to those noted in the Committee Report.

The following additional consultation responses have been received:

Northamptonshire Police:

Due to the potential hazards and insufficient justification regarding the need for the temporary dwelling have serious concerns regarding the change of use in this location. Particularly concerned about access for emergency service vehicles, the access point is across an un-adopted road/path that is not in the clear ownership of the authority, soil making its way onto the highway will cause a traffic hazard, lack of clearly defined boundary and no cohesive plan for the area in which the application sits. Advice given regarding Northamptonshire Fire and Rescue Service requirements and suggested security measures to the buildings.

North Northants Badger Group:

There are records of badger setts in the area, however as the site has been occupied for some time, it is clear that it has no adverse impact on known setts.  If there are other setts closer to the site, they may be adversely affected.  It is however unlikely that there are circumstances where the impact on badgers would be so adverse that the application could be turned down on these grounds.

Northants Area Ramblers:

Object.  There are already several caravans on the site, concern expressed about sanitary arrangements, the site will be covered in hardcore and many illegal homes squeezed in, the public footpath will be unusable and access will be difficult.

5.2
KET/2011/0227

28 - 30  Grange Road,  Geddington

It is recommended that condition 2 be altered to read:-

C2  The ground floor nursery hereby permitted shall not be open to children outside the hours of 08:00 to 18:00 Mondays to Fridays, nor at any time on Saturdays, Sundays or any recognised bank holidays.

One further third party representation has been received.  Reasons for objection received in addition to those already detailed in the committee report are:-
-  to restrict the number of children to 35 at any one time is difficult if not impossible to monitor.
-  a managers flat to cover 2 floors of the building is strange and open to abuse in the future.


The Parish Council have asked that the attached plan showing the site in the context of the A43, and the earlier response from the Highway Authority, be circulated to members.  Additional correspondence from the Highway Authority received on 18.7.11 has also been attached.

5.3
KET/2011/0350

40  Grosvenor Road,  Barton Seagrave

15/07/2011.
Consultation response received from Barton Seagrave Parish Council - No objections.

